JAMES R. McVAY, M.D.

MEDICAL ARTS BUILDING

THIRTY-FOURTH & BROADWAY

KANSAS CITY, MO.

June 13, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin Security Trust Building Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Fred:

May I join with your legion of friends in congratulating you most sincerely on your election as President-Elect of the American Medical Association. Of course all of us who know you and know your work and interest in the organization felt that this would inevitably be.

I am so sorry I was not in Cleveland this year to help put it across as it would have given me a great deal of pleasure.

May I offer you my help in any way I can to make your administration the success that I know it will be.

With kindest regards, I am

Very truly yours,

James R. McVay, M.D.

jrm; bw